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May 17, 2019
BPW-2019-0383

City Council 
Room No. 395 
City Hall

SUBJECT: ANNUAL ASSESSMENT - STREET LIGHTING MAINTENANCE AND
OPERATION FOR 2019/20 - LOS ANGELES CITY LIGHTING DISTRICT (ASSESSMENTS 
AND DISTRICT FROZEN SINCE 1996)

As recommended in the accompanying report of the Director of the Bureau of Street Lighting, 
which this Board has adopted, the Board of Public Works recommend that your Honorable Body:

1. Adopt this Report and the Ordinance of Intention for the Los Angeles City Street Lighting 
Maintenance Assessment District (LACLD) (Transmittal No. 2), under which individual 
maintenance assessments, the total amount assessed, and the composition of the district 
will remain substantially the same as in 2018/19, and therefore assessments will be 
exempt from the “procedures and approval process" (section 4 of Proposition 218) as 
allowed in section 5 of Proposition 218. No assessments will be increased and no 
properties will be added to this District. Therefore, no ballots will be required; and

2. Proceedings for the maintenance of LACLD for fiscal year 2019/20 be conducted in 
conformance with Division 6, Chapter 3, Article 1 of the Admin Code, CA Government 
Code Section 53753.5, and Prop 218 (Articles XIII C and XIII D of the CA State 
Constitution). At the conclusion of the Council Public Hearing, assessments be confirmed
and an ordinance levying the assessments be adopted.

Confirmation of the Assessments by July 31, 2019 is necessary to meet the County deadline for 
inclusion of the assessments on the 2019/20 Property Tax Bills.

That you Board submit a copy of this'report and its transmittals to the City Administrative Officer 
for review and comment prior to your Board’s public hearing, per their request in the 1987 
Management Audit of the Bureau of Street Lighting.

There is no impact to the General Fund.

DR. FERNANDO CAMPOS,
Executive Officer, Board of Public Works

Sincere!
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